
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

         March 3, 2014 
 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 3, 2014, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Celene Davenport, 
Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member 
McElwaney was absent. 
 

Also in attendance were: Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lassetter, Joe Bridges and Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the regular scheduled meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
 The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the February 3, 2014 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written by 
unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Michael Lassetter addressed the Mayor and Council about putting up a sign for his business on 
Terrentine Road.  Mr. Lassetter gave a drawing depicting the sign proposed.  The Mayor stated that Mr. 
Lassetter needed to come by town hall and pickup a copy of a sign ordinance and sign application.  Mr. 
Lassetter would also like to fix the merchant sign at the end of Terrentine Road because it is about to fall 
over.  The town will allow him to fix the sign so it doesn’t fall but any other modifications or changes 
will need to be handled with an sign application.  
 
Joe Bridges addressed the Mayor and Council about the restrooms for his buildings.  Mr. Bridges has 
previously agreed to have a feasibility study completed on the library to see if it can be used as a viable 
place for the merchants and customers to use the restrooms.    
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to allow the feasibility study on the library and the town to reserve the 
right to act on/vote on the findings of the feasibility study.  Council Member Rhodes motioned, Council 
Member Davenport seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
Joe Bridges addressed the Mayor and Council about his issues with the drainage of the water under his 
buildings from the construction of the sidewalks.  The council requests that someone meet with the 
Mayor and a Council Member to show the problem areas.   
 
Polly Garlington addressed the Mayor and Council about adding an “old business” section to the 
agenda.  It would allow updates to items on earlier agendas. 
 
Public Comments –  

 Polly Garlington – Would like to know who is going to be the replacement on the Ethics 
committee since Clay Cole became a Council Member. 

 Joe Bridges – Not happy with the previous minutes made on assumptions.   
 
 
 
 



 
Polling of the Council – 

 Clay Cole – n/a 
 Celene Davenport – n/a 
 Keith Rhodes – Don’t like putting the clerks notes in with the minutes.  All that is needed for 

the minutes is a summary of the meeting. 
 

Clerks Comments – n/a 
 

Mayor’s Minutes – n/a 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_____________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


